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Six events into the 

season and the PAX 

championship is still 

very much alive. Steve 

Fehr, in his 2010 Por-

sche Boxster S, cur-

rently leads.  

 

 

 

Rounding out the top 
10 PAX spots: 

2. Bobby Smith 

3. Ted Collier 

4. Stephen Riner 

5. Herbert Scranton 

6. Roland Wallner 

7. Bryan Garcia 

8. Jonathan  

Henderson 

9. Alex Hard 

10. Rex Loden 

 

Register for Points Event #7 Here 

Register for VIR HPDE Here 

On August 6th the Ladies of TSCC met at Happy Hour 

Glassworks, owned and operated by long time mem-

ber Shawna Buchsen, for a fun night of crafts and 

companionship. Each member was able to make a 

custom resin and glass art piece to take home! 

 

 

 

 

 

The group consisted of current and new members 

and was a great way to spend time together outside 

of competition and away from all the noisy guys. Next month nominations for the TSCC board will be 

opening. If you have any questions regarding the 

board, their roles, or how to get involved/be nomi-

nated reach out to the current President—Alex 

Hard at president@tidewatersportscarclub.com 

 

http://msreg.com/2022TSCCPE7
http://msreg.com/TSCCDecVIR
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At the end of July club members gathered 
at Riverview Farm Park in Newport News to 
spend an afternoon together hanging out, 
playing games, and sharing food. The 
weather was perfect for the event and for 
once we could spend time together under 
some shade instead of under the beating 
sun at the Pungo Airfield.  

 

It was great to reconnect with some mem-
bers who had been unable to make recent 
competition events and the club looks for-
ward to hosting more social events like this 
in the future. 

 

TSCC Member Jeremiah Thomas took on the Summit 

Racing Autocross Week event earlier this month and 

brought home second place in his class.  

Autocross week is a grueling challenge of speed, reli-

ability, endurance, and planning. The event consists 

of 4 days of autocross events at different venues 

hours apart. Contestants must not only be fast at 

those events, but drive their competition vehicles to 

each event with no trailers or support allowed. Along 

the way drivers must hit certain checkpoints on 

schedule to stay in the running.  

Across 620 miles of driving Jeremiah kept his Mini in 

the running down to the very last event and took 

home second place. We’re excited to see what he, 

and other members, can do during the event next 

year. 

Sparrow Speed, run by TSCC Member Jason Ken-

nedy, recently competed in the Champcar 24 

hours of Virginia International Raceway, coming 

home 5th in class and 11th overall in a grid of 63 

entries. The team completed 476 laps over the 

24 hour period averaging 83.78MPH over the 

course of the event in their 2003 Mazda Miata.  

We are happy to be reviving a lost part of TSCC— 

our newsletter The Steering Column. This is just 

the start, and we need your help to grow the 

content we share! Please send us stories, pic-

tures, editorials, columns, or offer to be inter-

viewed for future issues. You can email those or 

reach out to us at: communica-

tions@tidewatersportscarclub.com 
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